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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2015-305
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Members Boyer, Anderson, Love, Crescimbeni, Gulliford and Schellenberg
Date of Introduction: April 28, 2015
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU, F
Date of Analysis: April 30, 2015
Type of Action: Appropriation; reduction of Banking Fund borrowing authorization; capital project closure
Bill Summary: The bill amends the City’s 5-Year Road Program to close out 2 completed projects and reallocate a total of $4,442,312 from lower to higher priority projects within the overall program for FY14-15.
Background Information: The bill closes out the completed Gate Parkway West project ($962,053.92) and the  Brick Streets – Rehab and Reconstruction project ($211,102.47) and transfers $1,173,156.39 in remaining balance from those two projects plus $339,810.68 in excess budgetary authority from the Countywide Accessway Program to increase funding to the Public Works Department’s Roadway Resurfacing account ($962,053.92), the Roadway Sign, Stripe and Signal account ($300,000), and the Sidewalk and Curb Construction and Repair account ($250,913.15). The bill also transfers $1.9 million from the Periodic Maintenance account to 3 bridge projects (Moncrief-Dinsmore Road bridge replacement - $1.1 million; Lakeside Drive bridge replacement - $700,000, and Old Kings Road bridge replacement design - $100,000). It transfers $1,029,345 from the Roadway Safety Project to Traffic Street Lights ($150,000), Traffic Calming Construction ($102,000), Sidewalk/Curb Repair ($577,245) and Sidewalk/Curb New Construction ($200,000). Finally, the bill permits the Roadway Widening and Paving account to be utilized for roadway resurfacing. The bill amends the 2015-19 CIP to reflect the project closures and the revised budgetary amounts for the listed projects.
Policy Impact Area: During the course of its work the Special CIP Committee worked with the Public Works Department to identify completed or unneeded project accounts from which resources could be reallocated and developed a reprioritization of funds within the Public Works Department’s FY14-15 budget to direct the maximum available funding to the highest need projects.
Fiscal Impact: The bill reallocates a total of $4,442,312 from closed out projects and from lower to higher priority projects within the Public Works budget.
Analyst: Clements
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